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The Philippines welcomes the delegation of Libya and the presentation of its 2nd UPR cycle national report.

My delegation is cognizant of the escalation of violence and conflict contributing to serious security concerns facing Libya. We encourage Libya to continue to uphold human rights and, to the extent possible, provide enabling environment for human rights to be fulfilled.  

My delegation acknowledges the efforts to draft a new constitution for the country.  We appreciate the measures adopted by Libya to protect the rights of migrant workers. We take particular note of the work of the Libyan Coast Guard to save lives of those in distress at sea. 
My delegation submits to Libya the following recommendations:

1. Continue to take measures to promote and protect the right of migrants even in situation of crisis;
2.  Consider incorporating basic human rights principles and guarantees for fundamental freedom on its new constitution; and

3. Consider ratifying the ICRMW and ILO Convention 189.  

Thank you, Mister President.
